
1  

Hello Orchid Lovers, 

 Perhaps like many of you, I am enjoying a 
tropical rain forest inside our home due to Hurricane 
Dorian.  While bringing in many orchids, naturally 
quite a few lizards and frogs came along for the ride.  
When we talked to our children in the Midwest and 
told them about the hurricane preparations, our two-
year old granddaughter interpreted the message to our 
five-year old grandson that grandma and grandpa had 
lizards and crocodiles in their house.  They proceeded 
to FaceTime us because they wanted to see them.  I 
could not find any critters at the time and had to go 
out on the lanai in the rain to find some lizards play-
ing in the corner. 

Hurricane Dorian is still lingering over the Bahamas and has gone from a Cate-
gory 5 to a Category 3.  My heart goes out to the people in the Bahamas.  We should be 
so thankful for the many generous people in South Florida and beyond who have donat-
ed their hurricane supplies and other gifts to help. We seem to have escaped the wrath 
of Dorian.  Floridians are a resilient bunch.  We may have some sore muscles and 
frayed nerves, but we should be counting our blessings. 

 When we prepare for potential hurricanes or tropical storms approaching our 
area, it is a personal decision for those of us who grow all of our orchids outside as to 
whether or not we bring in our orchids and other garden treasures.  I used to bring in 
everything.  Now only things that may be harder for me to replace, or my personal fa-
vorites.  There are still a couple hundred orchids in the house, and my husband has told 
me for years that I do not need one more orchid! I smile at him and say, ñOkay dearð
not one more orchidðhow about 10 more?ò  

 If you presently have a houseful of orchids, take the time to exam them and 
clean them up.  Check for any pests, fungus, potting mixture that needs replaced, and 
weakened wires on hanging baskets.  Make new labels for your orchids that have be-
come brittle or hard to read over time in our climate.  Clean up your growing area.  En-
joy the beauty and fragrance of your orchids surrounding you. 

 The DBOS annual bus trip is rapidly approaching on September 14.  There are 
still a few seats remaining.  If you are interested in joining us, please call/text me, or 

call/text Kristina Brandt.  Will I buy just one more orchid on the bus trip?  Just one 
more orchid from each vendor?  Will someone volunteer to distract my husband while I 
buy just one more (read that as 10 more)? 
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Hello Everyone, 
 
    August has been a very long , hot, and wet month with the almost daily downpour of rain and 
very high temperatures and humidity. I am hoping that with proper care of your collection, that 
your orchids are growing very vigorously. This is the time for expansive robust growth in prepa-
ration for a rewarding flowering season ahead. Everything seemed to be going along well enough 
here in Florida. Then came Hurricane Dorian. We watched as the storm approached and brought 
our precious collections in to protect them. Along with our collection, we also brought in frogs 
and lizards. One big happy family. We were lucky and the storm went by with no real impact to 
us in south Florida. We are grateful for our good fortune and are looking forward to our wonder-
ful future. 
    In the near future is our annual bus trip to orchid growers. On September 14, we are going to 
four great orchid growers. We are going to R&R Orchids, Odomôs Orchids,Krull-Smith Orchids, 
and Ritter Tropic 1 Orchids. It is a full day of comradery and beautiful orchids.  Great selections 
at discounted prices......what could be better than that. Wonôt you join us for a great day of or-

chids?  The trip includes breakfast, lunch, snacks , hors dôouevres, and beverages including wine, beer, soda, and water. 
Very limited seats available, so reserve your seat on the bus today. See you then! 

Presidentõs Message 

Joe Ortlieb 

DBOS Co-President 

Last chance to sign up for the annual DBOS bus trip on September 14, 
2019.  There are only a few seats remaining!  If you have been 

thinking about going. now is the time to reserve your spot. 
 
The bus leaves the Womanôs Club of Deerfield Beach at 7:45 a.m. and we return by approximately 9:30 p.m.  We 
start the day with none other than ñthe Vanda Man,ò Tony Romani, at R & R Orchids in Loxahatchee, Florida.  Prepare 
for a feast for your eyes and take some of these stunning beauties home with you. Magnificently grown orchids in this 
orchid paradise for Vanda lovers! 
 
Our next stop is Odomôs Orchids in Fort Pierce, Florida, which specializes in Cattleya orchids, but they also grow 
Phalaenopsis, Lady Slippers, Oncidiums, and many species from different genera.  Most of their orchids are mature, 
blooming size plants so if you do not want to wait years for them to bloom be prepared to take a few home to enjoy! 
 
Ready to add another beauty from Krull-Smith Orchids in Apopka, Florida?  They are a leading orchid hybridizer 
in the world for award-quality show plants and have received over 700 quality and cultural awards from the American 
Orchid Society.  You will find something here to love and take home with you from their highest quality species and hy-
brids of Phalaenopsis, Cattleyas, and Paphiopedilums as well as a wide array of novelty orchids such as Bulbophyllums. 
 
We begin our journey back south with a stop at Ritter Tropic 1 Orchids in Kissimmee, Florida.  After a great day of or-
chid hunting for those must-have orchids, we stop to see what final orchid treasures we can find from Linda Ritter and 
her daughter. Vandaôs, Cattleyaôs, Dendrobiumôs, Encyliaôs and more await you at this stop so find room to add a few 
more orchids! 
 
Breakfast, lunch, and Happy Hour adult beverages and hors dôoeuvres provided on the bus.  We will also make a quick 
stop at one of the Service Centers on the Turnpike for you to stretch your legs, use the facilities, and purchase a quick 
bite to eat or a drink. 
 
Each person may bring one box (write name on all sides) for your purchases. Scheduled times may vary.  Must receive 
payment by August 13, 2019. Pay Kristina Brandt, 954-661-7261, kristina@shbrandt.com at the August meeting.  Mail a 
check payable to Deerfield Beach Orchid Society to Kristina Brandt, 5311 NE 27th Avenue, Lighthouse Point, FL 33064, 
or call Cheryl at 954-464-8996 with your credit card information.  Cost is $55.00/person.  Do not delay!  The remaining 
few tickets went on sale to other orchid lovers on Wednesday, August 14. 

DBOS Annual Bus TripðSept. 14, 2019  

Only 10 Seats LeftðRegister Now! 

Krull Smith Orchids - Aerial View  

mailto:kristina@shbrandt.com
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Email:  orchidiva@att.net 

Jim and Melana Davison are AOS Accredited Judges. They have an 

extensive and diverse orchid collection that seems to be contin-

uously growing.  Not only involved in caring for their orchids, 

they are actively involved in several South Florida orchid socie-

ties. Melana is the current President of the Orchid Society of 

Coral Gables and past President of the South Dade Amateur Orchid Club. Jim is the past 

President of the Orchid Society of Coral Gables and the East Everglades Orchid Society. 

 

Jimõs appreciation for orchids stems from his scientific background. Until his recent retirement, 

he worked as a Nuclear Chemistry Manager at the Turkey Point Nuclear Power Plant. Melana 

is more interested in the aesthetic qualities of orchids, especially the ones that look strange 

and other worldly.  She owns her own Orchid Maintenance business and is known as òThe 

Orchidiva.ó Now that Jim is retired, their plans for their own retail nursery are full steam 

ahead. They have opened Jim-N-I Orchids, and are currently building a new greenhouse and 

revamping their shadehouse. Together, Jim and Melana have 7 grown children and five grand-

children. They live in Homestead with their 4 dogs, four of the five grandchildren and 5,000 

plus orchids in their own private collection. 

 

Their interest in the Phalaenopsis species, bellina type especially, come from taking care of 

over 2,000 Phalaenopsis of one of their clients. They have grown to love and appreciate this 

genus and its species more than they ever thought they would!  
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1, If your collection is small and mobile then certainly bring all into the home and place 
away from windows. 

 
2, If some of your plants are growing on trees you might want to tie a small piece of shade 
cloth around the plant (and tree-trunk) so that (a) the plant is less likely to be ñgone with 
the windò and (b) if all the leaves are blown off the tree the plant is less likely to suffer 
sunburn from the increased light (no ï do not put sunscreen on the leaves as a rule). 

 
3. If you cannot bring all the plants into the house, take them all off benches and put them 
on the ground where they are less likely to be blown over. Be careful to keep them above 
any flood water. 

 
4. If plants are still in your shade house (or greenhouse) and some of the shade cloth has 
been blown away, replace it immediately. It only takes a few hours to really sunburn the 
leaves ï and this damage does not generally go away. 

 
5. If plants have been blown over and are starting to come out of the pots, check the roots 
as this may be a good time to re-pot. Generally, most orchids respond to re-potting im-
mediately after they have finished blooming. 

6. It is a good rule to have enough spare shade cloth on hand (kept in your home or else-
where) to replace all shade cloth the orchids are currently under. 

 
7. Because your plants left in the storm will be wet for some time ï have plenty of fungi-
cides ï Captan, etc. ï on hand to apply as soon as the rain is over. You can even use ordi-
nary kitchen cinnamon in a pinch. Then try to let the plants dry out well before watering 
again. 

 
8. Donôt leave orchids in bloom outside if possible - - the blooms will probably be ruined 
and the wind resistance can cause the plant to fall over. Consider cutting the flowers and 
put them in the house. 

 
9. If plants are left outside, remember the possibility of the tags becoming lost. Tie name 
tags to the plant itself so the name and other info will be retained. 

 
10. If plants are left outside, do everything possible to protect the leaves from wind-blown 
bruises, sunburn, etc. Remember the leaves are the ñfood factoryò for the plant, convert-
ing sunlight into sugars for the plants to live. 

 

How to prepare your orchids for a hurricane!  
By Milton O. Carpenter  

 

Contributed by Rosemary Chenery  
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Friends, 
 
Hurricane Dorian is a dangerous and unpredictable 
storm. Although we initially believed that the track had 
us in the clear, the most recent advisories have moved its 
track southward. So, while our thoughts remain mostly 
with our friends up the coast, Miami-Dade, Broward, and 
Palm Beach Counties cannot rule out a direct hit. There-
fore we are postponing our sale this Saturday until the 
next Saturday, September 7, 2019. And, we are reproduc-
ing our hurricane preparation advice. 
 
When a hurricane is looming one should run all the orchids as dry as possible to reduce the 
threat of fungus and bacteria. But contra-intuitively, just before the storm strikes one should 
saturate the orchids to the max. You should do this five to twelve hours before landfall, de-
pending on your schedule. 
 
First, because we want the plants to be as heavy as possible to help prevent them being blown 
away or about. Second, because if one's water source is a well, electricity for the pump may be 
off for days or even weeks. Thoroughly watered plants will be much happier should this 
occur. Even if you are able to bring all your collection inside, water them thoroughly with 
two to three applications spaced a few minutes apart. They will be perfectly happy for a day or 
two without water and we will all have enough mess to deal with without watering orchids in 
the house. 

Remember, wind velocity increases exponentially as height increases. Get your plants as close 
to the ground as possible but off the ground as flooding may saturate them with fungus and 
bacteria. Usually it is not wise to attempt to cover them with a tarp or shade cloth as the whip-
ping of the cloth by the wind likely will cause more harm than the wind itself. 

If you are growing under shade cloth, the cloth should be furled tightly to protect it. Bright 
burning sun is typical in the wake of a hurricane and shade will be invaluable If you are grow-
ing under trees be prepared for the possibility that the protective canopy will be destroyed. 
Have a plan to protect your plants from sun burn. 
 
Good luck and please feel free to share this information with whomever may benefit from it. 
 
Your Friends at Motes Orchids https://www.motesorchids.com/  

 

Hurricane advice and Sale Postponed to Sept 7, 2019 

http://www.motesorchids.com/
https://www.motesorchids.com/news/2019/8/29/hurricane-advice-and-sale-postponed-to-sept-7-2019

